Galley Gossip



COLUMBUS
SAIL AND POWER
SQUADRON

A UNIT OF UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS

JUNE 2011

VOL. 49, NO. 4

DISTRICT 29

www.columbussailandpower.org

CSPS Dinner Meeting

Thursday, June 2, 2011

Alum Creek Sail Association Pavilion

Directions: From Rte 23, go East on Lewis Center Road. After crossing Old State Rd, take the 3rd left toward Alum Creek Beach & ACSA. Then take the right fork to ACSA and the Pavilion. From Africa Road, take Lewis Center Road west. The Alum Creek Beach is your first right past the dam. Then fork right to ACSA Pavilion.

Time: 1800-1900 Social; Dinner 1900; Program 1945

Menu: Hoggy's "Piglet Buffet". BBQ Pulled Chicken and Pork; Buns, Green Beans with Bacon and Onions, Garlic Roasted Redskin Potatoes, dessert. Beverages are available for purchase at squadron prices.

Cost: \$15.00

Programs:

Fire Extinguisher Training: The Orange Twp Fire Department will give demonstrations and teach us how to properly operate your fire extinguisher. Then, try to extinguish a computer generated fire!

Flare Discharging: Bring those expired flares and your gun for a properly

supervised discharge by the water's edge.

Silent Auction: Bring your unused boating related items to donate to CSPS for the silent auction.

50/50 Raffle: It only takes one ticket to win. It could be yours!!!!

Meet New People: Organizations invited to this event: Alum Creek Sailing Association, Alum Creek Power Boaters, Marion Power Squadron, ODNR, Coast Guard Auxiliary, Sea Scouts.

Coast duald Maxillally, oca ocours.

Attire: Casual or your favorite boating or fireman the attire

RSVP: Lt/C David Canale by 5-25-2011 to 614-323-6040 or davidcanale4u@yahoo.com

*This dinner meeting made possible with the gracious cooperation of the Alum Creek Sailing Association. *Thank You!*





COLUMBUS SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON

Official Publication of Columbus Sail & Power Squadron

Cdr Matthew Murphy, P

Lt Tracy Garrett, S

Commander

Editor

Chartered 1940 • Hdg.: 8492 Cotter St., Lewis Center, Ohio 43035-7139 • 614-384-0245 • mtbuckets@aol.com

CALENDAR of COMING EVENTS

JUNE

Thursday **Dinner Meeting** 10-12 Fri.-Sun. Madison IN Trailering Trip Saturday 18 Alum Creek Palooza Day Trip 21 Tuesday 1st Day of Summer Larry Lowe's Lunch Hook 25 Saturday 30 **Delaware Dam Painting** Thursday

JULY

22-24 Fri.-Sun. D29 Summer Conference Sandusky's Battery Park 29-31 Fri.-Sun. Huron City Cruise

AUGUST

5-7 Fri.-Sun. Sea Gals Cruise to Kelley's Island
8 Monday September Galley Gossip Articles Due
9 Tuesday Central OH Safe Boating Council @ Cross Creek Campgrounds 6pm
13-21 Sat.-Sun. Trent Severen Cruise - Canada
23 Tuesday Executive Committee Meeting at HQ 1930

SEPTEMBER

Leamington CA Cruise Fri.-Mon. Tuesday October Galley Gossip Articles Due 6 8 Thursday Dinner Meeting Governing Board - Greensboro NC 12-18 Mon.-Sun. Put-N-Bay end of summer Cruise 23-25 Fri.-Sun. 27 Executive Committee Meeting @ HQ 1930 Tuesday

2011-2012 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE COLUMBUS SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON

A Unit of United States Power Squadrons • 1185-29 • Chartered 1940 Headquarters: 8492 Cotter St., Lewis Center, Ohio 43035-7139 • 614-384-0245 mtbuckets@aol.com

Cdr Matthew Murphy, P Commander 614 886-6732 Executive Officer Lt/C Thomas Norman, S 614 488-4766 **Educational Officer** Lt/C Debbie Smith, AP 614 890-5864 Administrative Off. Lt/C David Canale, P 614-899-0732 Lt/C Ron Hupman, S Secretary 614 291-0248 Lt/C Theresa Nadolson, S Treasurer 740 587-7862 Imm. Past Cdr P/C Michael Hughes, JN 614 488-4758 Ch/Rules/Com P/C Robert Van der Wissel, AP 740 362-1604 Lt Michael Cohee, N Member-at-Large 740 965-9894 Lt Tammy Cohee, AP Member-at-Large 740 965-9894 Member-at-Large Lt Ruthie Kubinski, P 614 899-2942 Member-at-Large P/Lt/C lim Meyers, SN 614 392-2564 Lt Bill Mohrman, AP Member-at-Large 740 965-9779 Member-at-Large Lt Brian O'Rourke, S 740 917-5309 Member-at-Large Lt John Seaver, S 614 562-8076 Lt Karen Snyder, P Member-at-Large 614 267-2220 Lt Richard Sorensen, IN Member-at-Large 614 457-3665

murphymg@insight.rr.com TNorman3@columbus.rr.com debra1ee@sbcglobal.net david1141@ameritech.net Hupman1@att.net tnadolson@hotmail.com mtbuckets@aol.com rvanderw@columbus.rr.com mdcohee@gmail.com tammy@tammycohee.com rkubinski62@gmail.com edwardmevers218@safe-mail.net wimohrman@mindspring.com borourke13@att.net ils oh@hotmail.com greenseaturtle99@yahoo.com zeke0711@yahoo.com



Secretary Lt/C Ron Hupman, S

Photography Lt Jeff Mirgon, S

Printing & DistributionDC AlphaGraphics

Mail name or address changes to roster chair:

Lt Doug Jackson, JN 1262 Crooked Tree Ct. Westerville, OH 43081 614-895-0435

"GALLEY GOSSIP" is published monthly for the members of the Columbus Sail and Power Squadron.

Deadline for receiving articles is the first of the month for the following month's publication. Articles of information can be e-mailed to: mtbuckets@aol.com.

CSPS Web Site: www.columbussailandpower.org



Articles, opinions and advertisements do not necessarily reflect USPS policy or endorsement unless so designated.

COMMANDER'S MESSAGE Cdr Matthew Murphy, P

半半半

I am happy to share that ECOM, followed by a membership vote 14 May, 2011, has passed two items that will enable CSPS to tidy up and increase the ease of membership. In summary all membership types that were age dependant or a type that limited privileges have been removed. We will still have designations for life members, corporate members, and honorary members but by and large "a member is now a member is a member." What were passed were a series of changes



that allows full membership rights and privileges to any age of member while removing most of the various complex limitations to specific membership types. A member may serve on committees, fly the ensign, take courses at member prices, attend meetings, earn merit marks and wear a uniform. Members under 18 have all privileges except they may not vote, hold an elected position, or Chair a committee. See National By-Laws Article 3.7.1. This is on the heels of years

of comments about ...members are aging, ...we need more people to spread out the work, ...and we need to attract younger members.

A member is a member is an initiative that required several changes in the National By-Laws. In a nutshell there was a lot of work by our Rules Committee, especially P/C Van der Wissel, and others that consulted with ECOM and the Rules Committee to not only cross the t's but also deliver on a goal to make it simpler to understand what membership will cost an individual or their whole household. The basic math is this using an example of a household consisting of a member, mate, two children. Member cost = I times the dues cost. Add any combination of mate and the children for an additional 0.5 times the member dues cost. Note that National will add \$1 for each member which is earmarked for the National Education Fund. District and National will have dues changes in June. Each level receives allocations from the total dues amount you pay. It is hard to understand so allow me to provide the abridged version of the bottom line

— continued on page 4

EXECUTIVE OFFICER Lt/C Tom Norman, S



The following is an excerpt from Shell Oil so that everyone will have basic knowledge of ethanol used in gasoline fuels. We are all affected with the changes to our fuel supply for internal combustion engines - auto and boat.

What is ethanol? Gasoline is not the only fuel that can power cars! Cars can actually be powered by corn, sugar cane, wheat, potatoes, cellulosic materials and the other that are converted into ethanol. Ethanol is a clear, grain alcohol produced from renewable sources that can be used as fuel. Ethanol (CH3CH2OH) is an organic compound that is considered an alcohol since it has a hydroxyl group (OH) attached to a carbon atom. Pure ethanol is generally mixed with a percentage of gasoline when used as motor fuel. E10 is a blend of 10% ethanol and 90% gasoline. All cars are capable of using E10 as fuel. Ethanol is not a new fuel source. Henry Ford's Model T was designed to run on ethanol.

How much corn does it take to make ethanol? According to the Department of Energy, it takes one bushel of corn to make 2.5 gallons of ethanol. Since only part of the corn kernel is used to make the ethanol, one bushel of corn also yields: 1.6 lbs of corn oil, 2.6 lb of corn meal, 10 lbs of high protein feed, and 31.5 lbs of starch used for beverages and sweeteners.

Does ethanol have a positive net energy balance? The energy needed to create ethanol from corn includes the energy required to grow the corn, and the energy required to convert the corn into alcohol, which most likely involves the use of fossil fuels such as coal or oil. According to the Department of Energy, ethanol has a positive net energy balance. That means that it provides about 25% more energy than is used



to make it, including growing the corn, harvesting it, and distilling it into alcohol. It takes about 0.74 million Btu (Btu is British thermal unit, a standard unit of energy.) of "Fossil Energy Input" to yield I million Btu of ethanol.

Why use ethanol as a fuel? There are many environmental and economic benefits to using ethanol as a fuel source. Ethanol-blended fuel has a high oxygen content, which enables it to burn more completely and creates less

pollution. It reduces the carbon monoxide and hydrocarbon emissions that come from a vehicle's tailpipe. Likewise, according to the Department of Energy's Argonne National Laboratory, ethanol-blended fuels reduced the CO2 equivalent greenhouse gas emissions by 7.8 million tons in 2005. That's like removing the greenhouse gas emissions of over one million cars from the road. Ethanol has many advantages:

- Reduces greenhouse gas emissions Increases the oxygen levels of fuels like gasoline
- Burns cooler than gasoline so it is gentler on a vehicle's engine Reduces smog-forming emissions Reduces demand for petroleum Reuses and recycles plant and cellulose matter Ethanol, like other alternative energy sources, does have

— continued on next page

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER Lt/C David Canale, P

We have a great dinner meeting planned for lune. Come out and try your hand at putting out a fire, letting off your expired flares and meet the other boaters in our backyard. We have invited other organizations to join us. There are many events planned over the summer. If you have questions about any event, please call me at 614-323-6040 or email me at davidcanale4u@yahoo. com

2011 CRUISE DATES

June 10-12 (Fri-Sun) - Madison Indiana Cruise - Contact Dick Sorensen (zeke0711@yahoo.com) or call 614-235-8063 or Jeff Mirgon (jmirgon@yahoo.com) at 614-207-2650.

Saturday, June 18 - Alum Creek Party - Play during the day; party the night away. Contact Ruthie and Glen Kubinski for details. 614-899-2942 or ruthkubinski@yahoo.com

Saturday, June 25 - "Larry Lowe's Notorious Lunch Hookup" Located at School House Bay or North Bay, KI all depending on the winds that day. Bring your lunch, drop anchor and play in the water for the afternoon. (llowe7298@ wowway.com) 614 885-3601

July 22-24 (Fri-Sun) - D29 Summer Council & Rendezvous -Sandusky Yacht Club. Friday night party on the dock; Saturday breakfast and morning meeting; lunch cookout; afternoon events for all; Italian buffet dinner and SYC's Sunday brunch. What a weekend!! Watch June GG for info.

July 29-31 (Fri-Sun) Ruthies Huron Boat Basin Expedition-More details to come soon! Ruthie and Glen Kubinski at 614-899-2942 or ruthkubinski@yahoo.com

August 5-7 (FriSun) - Sea Gals Kellev's Island Portside Marina Adventure - It is not too early to register your boat at: 419-746-2668. Be sure to mention MARY LAUER - SEA GALS Mary Lauer (mlauer@orta.org) or loyce Mattis (quiltjem@aol. com)

August 12-21 (Fri-Sun) THE FABULOUS TRENT SEVERN 9 DAY TRIP. Contact Hank Kauffman (Hank@Hkauffman.com) or 740-668-2229 or Ron Lavely (ronlavely@yahoo.com) or 614-879-7388. Hotel rooms are at a premium so get a hold of these guys today if you want to go.

Sept 2-5 (Fri-Mon) Labor Day in Learnington Canada Cruise - Always a fun time. Get on the dock list now. Contact Ron Lavely (ronlavely@yahoo.com) or 614 879-7388

Sept. 16–18 (Fri-Sun) Lake Cumberland/Bluegrass Cruise with D24 members! Contact Bill Lehner at 614-336-0806 (lehnerb@aol.com) ***this event is under discussion as there may be a conflict***

Sept.23-25 (Fri-Sun) PUT-N-BAY-No Agenda Cruise -Come pick up the end of year bargains on the island. Contact Ron Lavely at (ronlavely@yahoo.com) 614-879-7388 or Larry Lowe (llowe7298@wowway.com). 614-885-3601.

October I OR 8 (Sat) Date not conclusively set yet. Alum Creek End of Season Party-Hosted by Ruthie and Glen Kubinski 614-899-2942 (ruthkubinski@yahoo.com)



EXECUTIVE OFFICER

continued from page 3



some disadvantages: • Yields approximately 25% less energy per gallon than gasoline

The US Department of Energy mandates (Energy Independence and Security Act of 2007) that all manufacturers of internal combustion engines are compliant as of 2006. Most manufacturers have been compliant since the early 1990's. Canada and the USA have been using a low ethanol blend of E5 to E10 for several years. Most manufactures marketing in the USA have statements in the Owner's Manual regarding the vehicles capacity of handling up to E10. The use of E10 causes a reduction of gas mileage

(MPG) of 7% while the use of E15 has a 17% reduction of MPG. There is a side benefit that use of ethanol does reduce CO2. This is a benefit to our environment.

In past articles I have reported interviews with several Marine mechanics indicating many problems with the use of E10 in the marine industry as well as an article from Mercury Motors indicating their problems with ethanol. We are all going to face E15 in our fuels, including Diesel. There are products that claim to be able to remove the harmful effects of E gasoline but mechanics and manufacturers claim there is no safe product to date.

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER Lt/C Debbie Smith, AP



YEAH !!!!! Spring has sprung and SUMMER is just around the corner. By the time this is printed, all of our classes will have just about finished. We had a great turn out for the Seamanship class and look forward to seeing all our new members at some of our summer fun. I will be able to report to you the results of who



passed the classes and what classes are on which nights in our next edition. So stay tuned and plan now to take a class. We are shooting for Piloting, Engine Maintenance, Junior Navigation, and perhaps another Seamanship class in the fall. We would also be open to Seminars, so check our website for what seminars are available and let us know so we can get them in the works.

We have had a great spring season for classes and look forward to the fall. Have a super summer and stay safe !!!

Boating Is Fun.

COMMANDER'S MESSAGE

- continued from page 3



to you. Note that your dues are upon your anniversary so they will affect your invoicing at different times. As of June 2011 current single member dues will be \$89; for a single member with a spouse\$142.50; member, spouse and another family member it will be \$156.50. Passed is this. For a single member dues will be \$95; add a spouse and or any number of residential members \$135 plus a \$1 for each member for the educational fund. Single members would see an increase of \$6. All other cases would see a decrease. What we have now is Single membership and Single plus Family membership framework. This strongly supports our desire for increased membership, recruiting younger members, and expanding the availability of our squadron benefits to all members. The actual invoice system will change as National accepts and applies the changes within the framework of the specific anniversary, By-Laws, and invoicing systems. Please pay your invoice as you receive them. It will be several months but long term we have increased value and decreased dues for a household. I see these changes as positive and thanks to P/C Robert Van der Wissel and his committee for the hard work now and ahead of them. Most of the upcoming changes after these will fundamentally be clarification in nature but it is a lot of typing and review.

The USCG and Ohio Division of Watercraft (ODNR) have a stake in our changes as well. Over a year ago USPS National removed the obstacle which allows Squadrons to provide member courses to non-members. This has enabled ODNR as well as the USCG to provide grants and spending of the grant money now based on serving the population of boaters and not just members. Our members directly benefit as a boater and so does our ability to keep our educational department well-tooled as a whole because all of our courses

are publicly offered. This means better projectors, laptops, etc. so that courses run with fewer technical glitches. Some tax dollars come back to us! Woohoo! Members continue to enjoy courses at a discounted rate.

Now I will share some fun items. I have my hotels booked for the Trent-Severn trip. Nate and I are counting the days to that August trip as well as our annual Canada fishing trip in Campbellford, Ontario in July. We hope Eli can join us but duty in the USCG may limit his leave time.



FOR SALE: 1988 38' Chris Craft 381 Catalina. This very well built and roomy boat is for sale at a reasonable price. Contact Ron Lavely at 614-595-1762, or ronlavely.yahoo.com



Columbus Sail and Power Squadron Minutes of the Executive Committee 26 April 2011

(These minutes will be approved at the May 24th Executive Committee meeting)

Cdr Matt Murphy called the meeting to order at 1930 at the Squadron's headquarters, 8492 Cotter Street, Lewis Center, OH.

Lt/C Tom Norman gave the invocation. Executive Officer Tom Norman led the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by sight and the secretary confirmed that a quorum was present.

The following Executive Committee members were present: Cdr Matt Murphy, Executive Officer Tom Norman, Administrative Officer David Canale, Secretary Ron Hupman, Treasurer Theresa Nadolson, P/C Michael Hughes, Lt Tammy Cohee, Lt Ruth Kubinski, P/Lt/C Jim Meyers, Lt Michael Cohee, Lt Brian O'Rourke, Lt John Seaver.

Others present were: P/D/C Phil Osborne, P/C Larry Lowe, Lt Tracy Garrett, P/C Bob Van der Wissel.

The minutes of the March meeting were approved.

Commander's Comments, Cdr Matthew Murphy

In addition to the following report, Cdr Murphy commented on reports versus articles, reminding that reports are archived for the history of the squadron and also should include only necessary information.

Once again I would like to thank all that attended the Commander's Ball as well as the incredible committee that made it possible. I personally had one of the best evenings of my life. I truly hope that you had a good time as well. Where else can one spend the evening with 98 of their closest friends that includes good food, a great live band, dancing, and at a beautiful setting but at a Columbus Sail and Power Squadron event? It was great to see some people I hadn't for a while at an event. We hosted folks from the Coast Guard Auxiliary as well as our D/C Doris Critzer. I was honored to host Diann Himes as my guest. I was also delighted that our son Eli made the long flight home for the event. My Daughter Devoni, sons Gage and Nate and our informally adopted daughters Jesse and Freya also made the night special.

I am proud to also say that one of my best friends, John Kocher and his wife attended. John has completed the Squadron Boating Course and has since joined the Squadron along with his family. Have you recruited any new members lately? Our editors Tracy and Melissa have assembled a great *Galley Gossip* which you can see in color on the Website.

It is time to turn in Merit Marks again for the recently completed classes among other activities. Please make sure no hour for anyone goes unreported. These continue to be busy times for many of us. Committees and their chairs meet more than I have seen in the past few years and I so look forward to their continued results. I want to remain available to provide guidance to our officers and committee chairs. I will be happy to meet here or a close by establishment upon reasonable notice should my input be desired. May will be another busy month. I have made my Trent Severn trip room reservations – Have you? Be sure to take opportunities to welcome new faces at our events. We have acquired some 40 plus new members and we need to make them feel welcome.

With that I will leave the rest of the updates and reporting to my officers and chairs. Thanks for all you continue to do and remember to have fun while you do it.

Reports of Officers Executive Officer, Lt/C Tom Norman

Safe Boating Week is quickly upon us May 21st. CSPS is having a cookout at Alum Creek Hollenback Road ramp with our new Vessel Safety Inspectors. Bring your boat and have it inspected. Dick Sorenson is heading up the cookout portion of this event. Dick has been able to get the food donated. He will also need some helpers. John Pruitt is heading up the Vessel Safety Inspectors and plans to do inspections during the cookout, 1100 – 1600 (4:00) Saturday. He also plans to do inspections Sunday 1000 – 1300. Paul's Marine Lewis Center, is supporting us along with Brunswick with announcements of Safe Boating Week in his store advertisements and FREE VESSEL SAFETY CHECKS provided by the CSPS chapter of the USPS.

Check out the May GG "US GOV'T AGENCIES SLAM LIGHTSQUARED NETWORK PLAN'. FCC opens radio channels next to those used by GPS. This is a threat to DOD's use of GPS and for private citizens as well.

Also in the May GG are instructions for signing up for the Kroger rewards program. This is money in our pocket.

Your Grant committee applied for a modification to our spending approval. It was approved. Now we are developing a clearer view of many areas to improve the use of our Grant funds. John Seaver, Jeff Mirgon, and Tracy Garrett have developed some new ideas and if you have some contact them and let them know your thoughts.

Administrative Officer, Lt/C David Canale

I am happy to report that the New Member Orientation party on April 9 was a huge success. The new members, recent graduates from the ABC3 Boating Class, enjoyed pizza and beverages while having the opportunity to mingle with current officers and members of the squadron. Thank you to everyone who participated and congratulations to our new members on a job well done. Also the Delaware County Auditor has yet to rule on the squadron's request for tax exemption. I will continue pursuing that issue. Finally, our next dinner meeting will be at the Nor'Easter Club followed by the June meeting at Alum Creek State Park.

Educational Officer D/Lt Debbie Smith

The Seamanship class has started and we have 14 students. Everyone appears enthusiastic and I think the class will go well. The one Weather student took his test last week and we should have results by next month. The Piloting class is going well and should test soon. Marine Electronics had the test for the first section and now are in the 2nd section on Communication. Everyone seems to really enjoy the classes.

Larry had the seminar on VHF Radio and I heard several great reports on how well it went. The Sailing class is full speed ahead and will soon test out. All classes have done well this year.

We are getting ready to set classes for the fall. If anyone has a special seminar that you would like, please let us know and we can get that set. I will keep everyone posted on what the fall schedule will be.

I would like to ask ECOM to look into getting a new copy machine for HQ. The one we have, well no one seems to be able to operate, or give us all lessons on how it works.

We need to come up with a Chapman Award nominee. Any suggestions would be great. Please get them to me ASAP.

SECRETARY

continued



Secretary Lt/C Ron Hupman

Minutes of last month's Executive Committee Meeting were approved. Thanks to those who have emailed reports. Reports should be emailed to hupman I@att.net.

Treasurer Lt/C Theresa Nadolson

Financial reports were distributed by email.

Past Commander - P/C Michael Hughes

No Report

Members-at-Large Reports

No reports.

General Committees

Rules Committee Chair: P/C Robert Van der Wissel By-Laws – Working on making compliant with the National model.

Standing Rules (SOPs): The following new Standing rules were proposed and approved by unanimous votes:

26-04-11-01 The Change of Watch ceremony will be the 1st month after the Annual elections. This date will be at the regularly scheduled Members Meeting. The date and time of the

Change of Watch may be changed, with approval of the Executive Committee.

26-04-11-02 Changing chairs at the first Executive Committee Meeting, after annual elections, but prior to the Change of Watch. The Changing of the chairs, at the Executive Committee table, will be after Old Business but prior to New Business. This will be the 1st meeting after Annual Elections. Any vote on New Business is only voted on by current Executive Committee members, regardless whether seated at the table or not. This practice will familiarize newly elected members as to the protocol of the Executive Committee meetings.

Standing Committees

Housing Committee – Lt Tammy Cohee – A new vacuum cleaner for headquarters was purchased as authorized at the March meeting.

Merit Marks – P/C Don Delewese, P/C Bob Van der Wissel - P/C Van der Wissel asked that those in charge of projects/functions email him the information on members who participated as soon as the event is completed. Don't wait until the merit mark deadline is approaching.

Special Committees

Web Master: Lt/C Theresa Nadolson – Some changes to the website are being made. A members only section of the site is being investigated.

Marketing: Lt Tracy Garrett -

- Classes & Seminars Brochures Changes have been made and now waiting on a final decision on member fees to finalize. Brochures will be available by May 21.
- VSE Hollenback Ramp Help is needed for this event. They are trying to get radio announcements.
- Westerville Parks & Rec. Planning for Westerville seminars is underway for fall/winter.
- Other Information The signs that were installed last year at Delaware and Alum Creek blew down over the winter. The Alum Creek sign was reinstalled by ODNR but we must plan to reinstall

the sign at Delaware, The sign at Buckeye Lake is OK. We have applied for the Boat US grant but have not heard further. This will be a case where members must vote for our application. More info will be forthcoming.

Boating Activities: Lt David Canale – Reminded everyone of the Icebreaker coming up on May 14.

Old Business

Easy to Recruit Packets - Nothing new.

Network and Phone Service - M. Cohee & T. Nadolson – The goals are to lower cost and get more efficient service. The current phone number will be retained.

Audio Visual Equipment - Brian O'Rourke – He would like to reconfirm the direction given sometime ago, i.e. sell the equipment at the best price possible. It was confirmed that that is still the guidance.

New Business

New Members – Frank Harmon and Deborah & David Scott, all cyber members, were proposed for membership in the squadron. Approved unanimously.

Squadron Headquarters Exterior Signage Committee – Nothing to report.

Membership Class Restructuring - It was proposed that in order to simplify the structure and bring the squadron in line with National and District, we should change the current single member rate to \$91 and make the family rate \$134. This proposed change would increase the single member rate by \$4 over the 2009-10 rates and reduce the active with additional active by \$7. The family rate is available to all family members living in the household or who are dependents of the main member. A motion to this effect was made by Michael Cohee and seconded by Michael Hughes. Michael Hughes then offered an amendment to the motion to make the prices for single and family memberships \$95 and \$135 respectively. The amendment was approved. The motion, as amended, and was approved unanimously.

Comments from Guests

Larry Lowe – The VHF seminar was very successful with 13 attending. The Delaware dam painting will be June 30 at 8:30

Tracy Garrett – Grandview Memorial day Parade is May 28 with a picnic afterwards at their house.

Last Horizon

None

Sick Bay

Charlene Beidel – has been hospitalized for a month Norma Murphy – (Matt's mom) is doing better.

Announcements

May 8 is Mother's Day

Next Executive Committee Meeting: Tuesday, 24 May Articles for the May *Galley Gossip* due Monday, May 9. Next Dinner Meeting: May 14 at Nor'Easter Club. Central Ohio Safe Boating Council Meeting: 17 May. P/R/C Donald Himes, SN Memorial Ceremony 20 May Vessel Safety Exams at Alum Creek and cookout 20 May Grandview Parade and cookout 28 May

Meeting Adjourned at 2112



The Delaware Dam needs painting again!

The Life Jacket has washed away and our name has disappeared. So mark your calendar now for Thursday, 30 June to be part of the DAM PAINT JOB 2011. Contact Larry Lowe for more details at 614-885-3601 or email llowe7298@ wowway.com

On 25 June we are doing lunch, but not at the dock!

We are going to the LAKE ERIE LUNCH HOOK RENDEZVOUS

Where the whole family can go swimming, party, boat hop, and have a great time!

There has been a reservation made for you already for 1000, so all you have to do is confirm it by contacting Larry Lowe at 614-885-3601 or llowe7298@wowway.com.

Formal attire is not required, or permitted, but bring your swim suit and a favorite dish to share. If you don't have a dingy we will offer water taxi service to Lunch Central.

If the wind is from a Northern direction, the hooks will be dropped at Schoolhouse Bay, on the Southeast side of Middle Bass Island. Coordinates: N 41 degrees, 41.5'. W 082 degrees 47.8'

If the wind is from a Southerly direction, the North Bay of Kelley's Island is where we will be. Coordinates: N 41 degrees 36.87' W 082 degrees 41.87'

For a location confirmation, call AquaGlow on channel 78 Saturday morning **25 JUNE.**

FL PROPERTY FOR SALE:

Doral MHP, Clearwater FL - Beautiful 2BR/2BA mobile home with covered parking & lanai. 2010-11 upgrades: roof-over, A/C; laminate flooring; Fully furnished. Pets welcome. Safe and beautiful 55+ community features pool, hot tub and clubhouse. \$15,000 (reasonable offers considered). For more information contact Debbie Murphy at 614.203.2743. View pictures at http://tampa.craigslist.org/pnl/reo/2302573909. html



May 1, 2011 through September 30, 2011 PRIZE: \$100

WANTED - REWARD OFFERED!!!

Have you seen any vessels flying the USPS ensign? As a proud member of USPS, do you fly the ensign? Read on to find out how to participate in the D29 Ensign Raffle.

At the District fall conference scheduled for 21 October 2011, a drawing will be conducted to determine the winner of the \$100+ prize. To participate in the raffle, your vessel has to fly the USPS ensign and be reported as spotted by another member subject to the following directions and rules.

- I) If you spot a boat flying the ensign on the water or even in a marina or yacht club, hail the boat on channel 9, identify yourself and move to a working channel for further contact.
- 2) Get the name of the vessel, its owner, the home port and squadron for submission to D29.
- 3) If you are also flying the ensign, provide the appropriate information pertaining to your vessel and ask that it be forwarded in accordance with these rules.
- 4) Identify the date and location where the contact took place (longitude & latitude, proximate port, etc).
- 5) Submit the details of the encounter, including your name and squadron to District 29 by email to safeboatingclass@aol.com.
- 6) On receipt of the submission, you and the other vessel will each be added to the list of participants. If the other vessel also submits the information, you will each get 2 chances to win. NOTE: multiple submissions are admissible as long as sent by different members and at different locations. Sightings at District 29 functions are acceptable also
- 7) All participants will be contacted to confirm eligibility. Drawing will take place Saturday, October 22, 2011 at the Fall Conference in Perrysburg. You need not be present to win the \$100 prize; however, if you are present you will receive an additional \$25!!!
- 8) To sweeten the pot, all district winners are entered in the national pot for a further drawing at the conference in Jacksonville in February 2012. IT COULD BE YOU!!!!

Our organization promotes camaraderie and this program certainly seeks that objective. Help us make it a success.

Any questions may be addressed to D/Lt Tracy Garrett at safeboatingclass@aol.com or by phone at 614-488-4758



2011

The "Wear It Ohio!" Campaign will cruise to four state park lakes from May 14 through July 31 to deliver fun in the sun while wearing a life jacket! Visit ODNR's Wear It Ohio! tent to spin the prize wheel. If you answer a boating safety question correctly, you get a prize! Adults over 18 years may also have the opportunity to take part in our inflatable lifejacket loaner program while supplies last. This life jacket is free by renewing the loaner card mailed to you each October.

Alum Creek Lake State Park

May 14, Hollenback Ramp I Iam-3pm May 21, New Galena Ramp I Iam-3pm June 4, Cheshire Ramp I Iam-3pm June 18, Hollenback Ramp I Iam-3pm July 9, New Galena Ramp I Iam-3pm July 16, Cheshire Ramp I Iam-3pm



Welcome New Members

Dana & Debra Scott

2011 Vessel Exam Wall of Fame

These members have passed their Vessel Exams for 2011. Get yours today!!

Larry Lowe — Aqua Glow
Don and Angie Delewese — Nineteenth Hole
Jim and Shelley Beall — Shelley B
Matthew Murphy — FISHHARD



June Birthdays

- 5 Julia McCauley
- 6 Dan Kilgore
- 7 Nathalie Durrant
- 7 Richard Sorensen
- 8 William Lehner
- 10 Erik Meyer
- 11 Arlene May
- 11 Rich May
- 12 Sally Stewart
- 14 Wade Grosz
- 15 Nancy Claggett
- 20 David Brewer
- 21 Harold Beidel
- 21 Jeff Johns
- 21 Frank Marshall
- 22 Jackie Egbert
- 22 Josh Kocher
- 23 Dan Charna
- 24 Michael T Hughes

July Birthdays:

- I Bob Prior
- 4 Wanda Wells
- 5 David Fannon
- 5 Matt Gilbert
- 7 Cameron Heller
- 8 Tom Jacobs
- 8 Tim Kocher
- 8 Dee Wogaman
- 9 Bonnie Michael
- 10 Robert Snider
- 12 Robert Couche
- 13 Mike Cohee
- 13 David Green
- 13 Roger Scott
- 16 Joe Mesenburg
- 16 Gail Wenger18 Jim Koehler
- 18 Ruthie Kubinski
- 18 Karen Lehner
- 18 Michael Smith
- 20 Bill Mohrman
- 24 Debra Jasper
- 27 |an |acobs

August

- I Eric Voisard
- 5 Dennis Neidert
- 5 Nancy Willard
- 6 Mary Card
- 8 Becky Garrity
- 8 Glenna Koehler
- 11 Jim Johnson
- 14 Cdr Matt Murphy
- 15 Wolf Lant
- 15 Juliet Liggett
- 15 Buddy Marks
- 15 Jason Medlock
- 15 Tom Norman

- 16 Theresa Nadolson
- 17 Steve Smith
- 23 Penny Newman
- 24 loe Adams
- 24 Walter McEnery
- 25 Dwight Brown
- 27 Sandra Biegler
- 28 Ralph Newman
- 28 Jane Jenkins
- 29 Dave Burge
- 29 Doug Golding

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS

Kroger is giving up to \$2,000,000 to non-profit organizations this year. Be sure to earn your share for CSPS!! Kroger is committed to helping our community grow and prosper. Even if you only shop Kroger for a few items, every little bit helps CSPS. This program will not affect your gas points in any way. If you were registered last year, please reregister today. It's easy!

- I. Go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com
- 2. If you are a new online customer choose REGISTER on the top right, create an account with your email and a password. You will create a profile based on the store you usually shop, the demographics of your household, etc. By providing this information, Kroger will mail you free food coupons on a regular basis.
- 3. If you are a returning customer, choose the sign in option.
 - 4. Choose Ohio as the state you shop in.
- 5. Under "My Account" choose the Community Rewards option.
- 6. Find our organization type 81790 in the box; click search.
- 7. Choose Columbus Sail & Power Squadron; click "save changes".
- 8. Congratulations! You are now enrolled to save with CSPS!!!!

You must register each card you have within your family. After registering, please look at your receipt on your next visit. It should say Columbus Sail & Power Squadron at the bottom of your receipt. If it does not, please visit the customer service desk.



safeboatingclass@aol.com to

update your info!



Trouble-Free Tailering

Prepare your trailer for a smooth tow from the USPS Ensign

Whether you plan to trailer your boat to a nearby lake or faraway locale, thorough preparation will ensure a smooth journey for you and your boat. Remember, it is your responsibility – not the dealer or trailer owner - to verify the trailer is prepared for a trip.

- Check your trailer tires for surface defects and inflate to the maximum amount stated on the tires.
- Make sure the trailer wheel bearings are water free and properly greased.
 - Lubricate the trailer hitch and ball, and grease the ball.
 - Test the trailer lights and connectors
- Check that boat tie-downs are in place and holding properly.
 - Make sure all boat systems are operational.
- Ensure that safety chains are strong enough to support the trailer's tongue weight. When hooking the chains to the hitch, consider using chain hooks with a safety latch rather than an S-hook.
- Make sure the nuts and bolts on the trailer, supports, vehicle hitch, and ball hitch are in place and tight. Over time, the sun's rays will deteriorate locking nuts' nylon inserts and anything bolted or welded can fall off or fail.
- If you trailer only once or twice a year, make a checklist so you won't overlook anything, and review your handling and backing skills in an empty parking lot.
- If you're making a long trip, plan it just as you would a long cruise. For example, the length and size of your vehicle and trailer may dictate your stops for fuel, food, and lodging as well as travel time and distance.
- Adjust the tow vehicle's mirrors so you can see the trailer tires as well as other traffic.
- After a few miles, stop and check the wheel bearings for overheating. Check the brakes by feeling the heat they create, but use caution as hot brakes can burn you.
- Check the tires, hitch and tie-downs every time you stop, especially when making a long trip.

Keep this page for future reference!

Columbus Sail & Power Squadron

A Unit of United States Power Squadrons • Chartered 1940

Headquarters: 8492 Cotter Street, Lewis Center, OH 43035-7139 • Phone 614-384-0245 • Email: mtbuckets@aol.com

2011-2012 Executive Committee

Commander **Executive Officer** Administrative Officer Squadron Education Officer Secretary Treasurer Past Commander Ch/Rules/Com

Cdr Matthew Murphy, P Lt/C Thomas Norman, S Lt/C David Canale, P Lt/C Debra Smith, AP Lt/C Ron Hupman, S Lt/C Theresa Nadolson, S P/C Michael Hughes, JN P/C Robert Van der Wissel, Ap Member-at-Large Lt Michael Cohee, N Member-at-Large Lt Tammy Cohee, AP Member-at-Large Lt Ruth Kubinski, P P/Lt/C lames Mevers. SN Member-at-Large Lt William Mohrman, AP Member-at-Large Member-at-Large Lt Brian O'Rourke, S Lt Richard Sorensen, JN Member-at-Large Member-at-Large Lt John Seaver, S Member-at-Large Lt Karen Snyder, P

APPOINTED OFFICERS AND CHAIRS

Commander's Staff - Cdr Matthew Murphy, P

Flag Lieutenant Commander's Advisors

Co/Ch/Merit Marks Co/Ch/Merit Marks Protocol Officer Parliamentarian Law Officer Chaplain Assistant Chaplain

Lt Angie Delewese, P Lt Kevin Baron, AP Lt William Mohrman, AP Lt David Ehrbar, AP Lt James Jenkins, AP All Past Commanders P/C Donald Delewese, N P/C Bob Van der Wissel, AP P/C Donald Delewese, N P/R/C Harold Beidel Jr, SN Lt/C David Canale, P D/Lt/C Debra Smith, AP P/C Robert Prior, P

Del/Dist Conference Web Master Sea Gals Co-Liaison Sea Gals Co-Liaison Ch/Member of the Year Librarian Ch/Outreach Ch/Bungle Jug Co/Ch Investments Co/Ch Investments

Lt/C Thomas Norman, S L/C Theresa Nadolson, S Lt Mary Lauer, P Lt Joyce Mattis, S P/Lt/C Jim Meyers, SN Lt Debbie Murphy D/C Phillip Osborne, JN Lt Wade Grosz, AP P/V/C Joseph Mesenburg, SN Lt John Mattis, S

Executive Officer's Staff - Lt/C Thomas Norman, S

Public Relations Officer

Co-Op Charting Comm

Legislative Committee Vessel Safety Check Chair Ch/Squadron Liaison Com Lt Tracy Garrett, S Lt Brian O'Rourke, S Lt Iohn Seaver. S Lt David Ehrbar, AP Lt James Jenkins, AP P/Lt/C James E. Meyers, SN P/C Donald A. Delewese, N Lt John C. Pruitt, AP Lt John Wargo, S

Liaison Committee Liaison Committee Radio Tech Officer Safety Officer Co/Ch/Boat Shows Co/Ch/Boat Shows Photographer Assistant Photographers

Cdr Matthew Murphy, P P/C Michael Hughes, IN P/C Larry Lowe, SN D/Lt Ruth Wilcox, S Lt Fred Card, S Lt John Mattis, S Lt Jeff Mirgon, S Lt Tracy Garrett, S Lt Ruth Wilcox, S Lt James Jenkins, AP Lt Shelley Beal, AP Lt/C Thomas Norman, S

Education Officer's Staff - Lt/C Debra Smith, AP

Asst. SEO Ch/Local Board of Boating **Boating Instructor** Boating Instructor Boating Instructor Boating Instructor Boating Instructor Boating Instructor Boating Instructor Chair/Proctors Chair/Paper Graders Class Ch Seamanship/Instructor Seamanship Instructor Class Ch Piloting Piloting Instructor

Piloting Instructor

AP Instructor

IN Instructor Class Ch Navigation

Class Ch Adv. Piloting

Class Ch Junior Navigation

Lt Jeff Mirgon, S Lt leff Mirgon, S P/C Michael Hughes, JN Lt Fred Card, S Lt David Ehrbar, AP D/Ist/Lt Larry Lowe, SN D/C Phil Osborne, JN Lt Jim Jenkins, AP Lt Doug Jackson, N Lt Fred Card. S Lt Tom Norman, S P/C William Lehner, SN Lt David Ehrbar, AP P/C Donald Delewese, N P/C Donald Delewese. N Lt Michael Cohee, N P/D/C Robert Rayburn, SN D/Ist/Lt Larry Lowe, SN Lt Ralph Newman, N Lt Ralph Newman, N P/C Roger Hankle, SN

Chair/Local Bd/Adv Grades Chair/Local Bd/Elec Courses Asst. Local AG/EC Class Ch Cruise Planning Class Ch Engine Maintenance Engine Maint. Instructor Class Ch Instructor Development **ID** Instructor Class Ch Marine Electronics Marine Electronics Instructor Class Ch Sailing/Instructor Sail Instructor Class Ch Weather/Instructor Weather Instructor Chair/Seminars Ch/Learning Guides Ch/Teaching Awards

P/C William Lehner, SN P/Lt/C David Clark, AP P/Lt/C James Meyers, SN P/V/C Joe Mesenburg, SN Lt Tom Morehouse, JN P/C Michael Hughes, JN P/D/C Skip Woodruff, AP P/D/C Skip Woodruff, AP D/Ist/Lt Larry Lowe, SN D/Ist/Lt Larry Lowe, SN Lt Kenneth Spilke, JN Lt Doug Jackson, N P/D/C Skip Woodruff, AP Lt Tom Morehouse, JN Lt William Mohrman, AP D/Lt Debra Smith, AP D/Lt Debra Smith, AP

Columbus Sail & Power Squadron

A Unit of United States Power Squadrons • Chartered 1940

Headquarters: 8492 Cotter Street, Lewis Center, OH 43035-7139 • Phone 614-384-0245 • Email: mtbuckets@aol.com

Administrative Officer's Staff - Lt/C David Canale, P

Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Programs
Co/Ch/Membership
Co/Ch/Membership
Chair Recruitment
Co/Ch/Member Involvement
Co/Ch/Member Involvement
Co/Ch/Youth Activities
Co/Ch/Youth Activities

Lt Lynne Canale, P Lt Angie Delewese, P Lt Debbie Murphy D/Lt Ruth Wilcox Lt Ursula Marshalak Lt Joyce Mattis, S Lt Michael Cohee, N Lt Tracy Garrett, S Lt John Mattis, S Lt Joyce Mattis, S Lt Mary Mirgon Lt John Seaver, S Lt/C David Canale, P

Asst/Ch/Boating Activities
Asst/Ch/Boating Activities
Asst/Ch/Boating Activities
Asst/Ch/Boating Activities
Asst/Ch/Boating Activities
Foating Activities
Soating Activities
Soating Activities
Cotor

Ch/Boating Activities

rations Table
SVP Table
Asst/Ch/RSVP Table
Asst/Ch/RSVP Table
Co/Ch/Email

ain

Lt/C David Canale, P Lt Brian O'Rourke, S Lt Ruthie Kubinski, P Lt Doug Jackson, N Lt Jeff Mirgon, S Lt Glen Kubinski, P P/D/C Samuel Woodruff, AP P/C Donald Delewese, N P/C Robert Van der Wissel, AP P/Lt/C David Clark, AP P/R/C Harold Beidel Jr, SN D/C Phillip Osborne, JN Lt/C David Canale, P Lt Lynne Canale, P Lt Brian O'Rourke, S Lt John Seaver, S P/Lt/C Steven Smith, IN D/Lt Debra Smith, AP

Secretary's Staff - Lt/C Ron Hupman, S

Assistant Secretary Historian Chair/Roster Lt Wade Grosz, AP Lt Bob Wells, AP Lt Doug Jackson, N Editor Galley Gossip Assoc Editor Galley Gossip The Ensign Correspondent

Lt Tracy Garrett, S Melissa Fannon Lt Tracy Garrett, S

Treasurer's Staff - Lt/C Theresa Nadolson, S

Assistant Treasurer Ch/Budget Committee Ch/USPS Educ. Fund

Lt Ron Hupman, S Lt Angie P. Delewese, P Property Officer Supply Officer P/C Michael Hughes, JN Lt Jim Igo

General Committee

Ch/Audit Committee/exp 2012 Audit Com/exp 2011 Audit Com/exp 2013 Ch/Nom Committee/exp 2012 Nominating Com/exp 2013 Nominating Com/exp 2014 P/C Donald Delewese, N Lt Jon Hollander, AP Lt Doug Jackson, N Lt John Mattis, S (acting) P/C Robert Prior, P P/C Michael Hughes, JN Ch/Rules Committee Rules Com/exp 2012 Rules Com/exp 2013 Rules Com/exp 2014 Rules Com/exp 2014 Rules Com/exp 2014

P/C Bob Van der Wissel, AP Lt Ronald Lavely, JN Lt Wade Grosz, AP P/C Donald Delewese, N P/C William Lehner, SN Lt Kevin Baron, AP

Standing Committees

Ch/Finance Committee Ch/Housing Committee Planning Committee

Lt Tammy Cohee, AP

Sea Gals Co-Cdr Sea Gals Co-Cdr Lt Mary Lauer, P Lt Joyce Mattis, S

Jules of the Nile

Julie & Bill Mohrman

3130 Brookview Dr, Galena, OH 43021 jemohrman@mindspring.com 740-965-3183

Marine Upholstery & Interiors

3/12

Marine Spider Control

Michael Cohee

Toll free: (888) 827-4459

Cell: (614) 207-0445

Boats
Docks
Marinas
Marine Storage
Residences

Great Lakes Pest Management Services

Port Clinton, Marblehead, Lakeside, Sandusky, Huron & Vermilion

10/11

Website: www.greatlakespms.com Email: info@greatlakespms.com

SEA GALS AUXILIARY
Lt Mary Lauer/Joyce Mattis, Co-Commanders



The Sea Gals Bridge met to welcome the new Commander, Martha Beidel and worked on the 2011-2012 Calendar of Events. The Change of Watch on May 19th was held at the Headquarters with the Sea Studs grilling dinner. Sherry Ehrbar

continues as the Treasurer and Jane Clark as Secretary. Martha will incorporate two Administrative Assistants, Dave Ehrbar and John Mattis. Look for grand ole time in the coming year!!!

KELLEY'S ISLAND SEA GALS RENDEZVOUS

TROPICAL DAZE

AUGUST 5 - 6 - 7, 2011

PORTSIDE MARINA: (419) 746-2668

Please phone in your DOCK reservation to Portside EARLY...



Mention: SEA GALS - MARY LAUER

FRIDAY NITE: APPETIZER STERN-IN

SATURDAY & SUNDAY: BREAKFAST on your own.

Golf-Cart Poker Run 11:00 a.m. \$10.00 donation goes to Make-A-Wish Foundation

SATURDAY DINNER: On Your Own * FYI: Dockers' Restaurant at Portside gets a 5 Star Rating

NOTE: "B & B'S" ARE ALWAYS AN OPTION!! (Inquire within).



PRELIMINARY REGISTRATION FORM MAIL FORM WITH PAYMENT **BEFORE JULY29, 2011 TO:**

MARY J LAUER (334 OTTAWA AVE., WESTERVILLE, OH 43081) OR JOYCE MATTIS (7445 GARDENVIEW PL, DUBLIN, OH 43017)

CELL
B & B
\$10.00 for poker run (optional) Total

Please make check out to Sea Gals

All Hands on Deck



SUMMER COUNCIL & RENDEZVOUS

JULY 22, 23, 24, 2011

Sandusky Yacht Club, 529 E. Water St Sandusky, Ohio Facilities include pool & exercise room

Friday evening reception
Saturday Breakfast & AM Meeting
Picnic Lunch at the Pavilion
Afternoon events for all
Italian Buffet dinner
Sunday Breakfast & AM social

2011 dock rates including power and water \$1.50 per foot

Registration: Bob Runner
520 Nantucket Dr, Sandusky, OH 44870
419-624-0294 runner520@sbcglobal.net



All Hands on Deck

SUMMER COUNCIL & RENDEZVOUS

JULY 22, 23, 24, 2011

Sandusky Yacht Club 529 E. Water St, Sandusky, Ohio

All-American Picnic Lunch

Grilled All Beef Hot Dogs/Angus Beef Hamburgers - Baked Beans Potato Salad—Condiment Tray—Cabbage Slaw

Italian Buffet Dinner

Served Tossed Italian Salad—Italian Wedding Soup—Garlic Breadsticks –Antipasto Tray
Italian Meatballs-Marinated Breast of Chicken-buttered Italian Vegetable Blend
Fettuccine & Farfalle Pasta-Marinara Sauce-Alfredo Sauce
Dessert-Italian Trifle –Coffee-Tea-Iced Tea

# Children (un	der 12) Lunches @ \$8.00*
# Dinners @ \$2	22.50*
* Includes s	sales tax and gratuity
Deadline is July 15	Make checks payable to D29

Adult Lunches @ \$14.50*

Registration: Bob Runner 520 Nantucket Dr, Sandusky, OH 44870 419-624-0294 runner520@sbcglobal.net



COLUMBUS SAIL & POWER SQUADRON Lt/C Ron Hupman, S 1298 Hunter Ave Columbus, OH 43201-3231



Galley Gossip Sponsors Club

Island Bound
RALPH & LOIS BEHNER
Nomad I I I
Summer Breeze
The Bob & Tom Show
SHE'S OLD SCHOOL
KG Lady
The Murphy Family - FISH HARD!
O-MOR

HOUSE-A-REST
ESCAPED
PRIORITY
ALL SKIS
Waterbouy
Terre Lynn
DREAMS GALORE
DOROTHY J
Seadated

Bob Rayburn
Molly-E
Rikki & Riley
R&R Unlimited
Summer WInd
Bob Van der Wissel
The Bob & Tom Show II

Would you like to have your boat, business or pets listed on the Galley Gossip Sponsors Club page? Your \$20 contribution will receive a full year of sponsorship listing beginning **January 2011**. Please indicate below the exact manner (UPPER & lower case) in which your listing should appear.

Your Name:
Please PRINT your listing as it should appear. Indicate UPPER & lower Case (A a):

Send your \$20 per listing fee made payable to Columbus Sail and Power Squadron to: Tracy Garrett, 1263
Oakland Ave, Columbus, OH 43212. If you have any questions, please contact via e-mail at mtbuckets@aol.com
or by phone at 614-488-4758. If you wish to be listed in **2011**, please complete and mail the request form with your payment. Submissions received before the first of each month will be in print the following month.